
Dear Families,  
 
Welcome back and Happy New Year to you all. Despite the flood of illness, I hope you all 
managed to have a good Christmas.  
 
As mentioned in the last newsletter, we have been developing our new website! This has 
launched today, so please head over and take a look! It’s still being updated so some areas 
will be populated as the weeks go by. The aim is to have all the necessary and up to date 
information, be accessible and easy to navigate. It’s looking great and we hope you find the 
change useful. http://www.kennall-vale.cornwall.sch.uk/web 
 
After school clubs start next week. Please make sure that you update us if there are any 
changes to collection arrangements so the staff/coaches are aware. Any late entries will be 
added if there is room, otherwise we operate a waiting list until room appears.  
 
Attached to this newsletter is the latest online safety newsletter. Please remember to let me 
know if there is any particular area of online safety you would like more information on—
the providers are always happy to have feedback from schools to inform their content.  
 
As you know, our catering is changing from Autograph to Chartwells. Parent Pay has been 
updated to include the new menu and so parents don’t need to do anything differently. 
We’re delighted that Carol and Lynne remain as our kitchen staff and they are working hard 
to ensure the change is as smooth as possible and the quality of the food they serve 
remains high, tweaking the menus where possible to appeal to the children at KVS.  
 
Year 4 and 5 have been completing their Bike-ability cycling proficiency lessons this week. 
Mark, Tim and Andrew have been very positive in their feedback for the group and the 
progress made in the sessions. Children learn how to ride safely on a public road, including 
how to indicate, position themselves on the road and anticipate hazards.  
 
Have a great weekend, 
Mr Chirgwin 

06/01/23 

Stars of the Week! 

 

Piskies: Austin 

Cormoran: Ralph 

Morgawr: Jake M 

Zennor: Jenna 

Bedruthan: Stanley 

Values Award:  

Sennen Kennedy  

Attendance Target for the year: 96% and above 

 

 

 

Week beginning  3rd Jan 2023 

Piskies 95.5% 
Cormoran 98.9% 
Morgawr 100% 
Zennor 97.9% 
Bedruthan 97.3% 

http://www.kennall-vale.cornwall.sch.uk/web


Diary Dates 2022/23 

Date Event 

03/01/23 Spring Term begins 

w/b 6th Feb Parent/Teacher Meetings 

w/b 13/02/23  Spring Half Term 

31/03/23 Break up for Easter Holidays 3:15pm 

17/04/23 Summer Term begins 

01/05/23 Bank Holiday — School closed 

08/05/23 Bank Holiday — King’s Coronation 

w/b 29/05/23 Summer Half Term 

21/07/23 Break up for Summer Holidays—2:00pm 

24/07/22 INSET Day 

25/07/22 INSET Day 

Year 4 Bike-ability 


